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Communication of 2 June 1998 received from
the Permanent Mission of the Philippines

to the International Atomic Energy Agency

Attached is a communication received from the Permanent Mission of the Philippines,

forwarding a statement by the President of the Philippines, for the information of Member States.



PASUGUAN NG PILIPINAS
PHILIPPINE EMBASSY / MISSION
BOTSCHAFT DER PHILIPPINEN

Vienna, 2 June 1998

Ltr-785-98

Excellency:

I have the honour to enclose a copy of the statement issued by H.E. Fidel V. Ramos,
President of the Philippines, on the recent nuclear tests conducted by Pakistan.

I would highly appreciate it if the IAEA Secretariat could circulate the statement to all
member-states of the Agency.

With renewed assurances of my highest esteem.

JOSE A. ZAIDE
Ambassador

H.E. Dr. Mohamed ElBaradei
Director-General
International Atomic Energy Agency
Vienna International Centre
Wagramerstrasse 5, P.O. Box 100
1400 Wien

Laurenzerberg 2, 1010 Vienna, Austria - Tel (00431) 5332401 - Fax 5332401 + 24 - E-mail phat@ping.at -
Consular Section 5332401 + 11, 12, 13 - Emergency 24 Hours 0676 400 37 46 - Emergecny outside Austria 0043 + 676 400 37 46



Statement of H.E. President Fidel V. Ramos
on Pakistan’s Nuclear Testing

Manila, 29 May 1998

The Philippines expresses its deep concern and utmost dismay over the series of nuclear tests
conducted yesterday by Pakistan in response to the nuclear explosions carried out by India. 
Pakistan conducted the tests in defiance of global efforts aimed at banning nuclear tests and in utter
disregard of appeals for restraint by the international community.

These nuclear tests are serious blows to regional security and to the global non-proliferation
regime and international nuclear disarmament efforts.  The latest tests not only escalate the nuclear
race in South Asia but more importantly, divert scarce resources to nuclear weapons and missile
development programs from the imperatives of economic and social developments.

The Philippines urges Pakistan and India to refrain from any action that could further
exacerbate the tense situation in the Asian sub-continent and to adhere to the comprehensive
Nuclear Test Ban Treaty and the Non-Proliferation Treaty.

We reiterate our call on States concerned to show utmost restraint to stem the nuclear arms
race and to safeguard peace and stability in the region.  We likewise urge the Big Powers to use
their influence to discourage future nuclear testings and the need for nuclear weapons.


